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It has been a busy time for the school during this summer 

break. Some upgrading works were carried out at the                  

Campus as well as new staff training sessions being                    

conducted during Inset by ICT Trainer, Mr Fong Haw Jin   

and our Teacher Trainer, Madam Lee Gaik Wah. As we               

welcomed the new academic staff to our school community, 

we also  welcomed new students to the school at the                  

orientation day held just before the start of the new                      

academic year 2016/2017. Indeed, it was a great sight to see 

all the returning and new students on the first day of school.  

Well done to our cohort of Year 11 students who sat for the 

Cambridge IGCSE Examination June 2016 Series. Five                    

students obtained straight As while 10 students missed by 1 

subject. Another 31 students achieved 6As and above. Over-

all, the students performed excellently with 95% passes for all             

subjects. Lee Zhou Lee emerged as the most outstanding 

scholar in this series, scoring 10 straight As. Our students 

scored 100% passes in Chemistry, Physics, History, English                   

Literature, Art & Design, First Language Chinese, Foreign 

Language Mandarin Chinese and Foreign Language Malay. 

Special thanks to all the teachers who went the extra miles to 

guide and support our students throughout the challenging few 

months of preparation for the IGCSE examination. The successes 

of these students will definitely inspire the current Year 11                    

students to perform to their fullest potential in the next series. 

This term, we will be sending a team of students to Cambodia on 

a humanitarian mission as well as participating in leadership and 

team-building programmes for our secondary students, locally and 

overseas. 

As usual, we will be celebrating numerous festivities of                    

different cultural backgrounds in the next few months, namely, the 

Chinese Mid-Autumn Festival, Halloween Day and Deepavali, and 

culminating with Christmas concert at the end of this term.  

New CCA activities are also being introduced in this new               

academic year. Students can look forward to having more choices 

in the selection of their CCA activities. In a nutshell, students and 

parents can look forward to an exciting and eventful term ahead.  
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IGCSE June 2016 Series Results 
 

The IGCSE (Year 11 Cambridge O Level) June 2016 Series results were released on 12 August 2016. We take this 

opportunity to congratulate all our 96 students who sat for the IGCSE examination in May/June this year. Their results 

were excellent with 94.59% passes in all subjects, 43% of the candidates achieving A* or A grades, and 74% achieving 

grade A*- C.  

Five students performed exceptionally well, namely Lee Zhuo Le, Chin Fong Ling, Jasshan Kumeresh, Chin Yi Fan and 

Iôzz Mohamad Bin Zulhizzan. They achieved outstanding results, scoring straight Aôs in all the subjects they sat for.                   

Lee Zhuo Le emerged as the top achiever with 10A*s in all the ten subjects he sat for. Eleven other students missed the 

perfect score of all Aôs by a single subject and another 13 students missed by 2 subjects. 
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CONGRATULATIONS! 

1. Lee Zhuo Le: 10Aôs (10A*) 

2. Chin Fong Ling: 9Aôs (7A*) 

3. Jasshan Kumeresh: 9Aôs (7A*) 

4. Chin Yi Fan: 9Aôs (6A*) 

5. I'zz Muhamad Bin Zulhizzan: 9Aôs (5A*) 
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